Unapproved Min. Langdon Heritage Commission                                                   August 6, 2014

Quorum in attendance; Dennis McClary, Carole-Anne Centre, Andrea Cheeney, Cliff Oster, Caroline Cross, Lorraine, Chaffee
Acknowledge Guests; None
July Min. All members approved

Treasurer’s report: 1. Third invoice from UK Architects submitted to Kathie Beam for payment.  Dennis contacted UK Architects to reduce bill according to serviced rendered and they obliged 2. Invoice for resetting alarm after lighting power surge tripped the unit submitted to the town. 3. Katie reported balance via email. Current balance in LHC account =$13,711.51 and UK Architects Invoice #14105-1166 revised in process for $2,425.43. Available LHC balance $11,286.08

Correspondence: 1. Carole-Anne and Dennis met with newly assigned architect Adam Lornitzo along with Hunter and Chris Kennedy the owner of UK Architects in their Hanover office. Adam Lornitzo provided minutes of meeting.  The architects will hold off on additional work until they hear if we have raised the money to proceed with the project and plan an open house with the plans that have provided.  2. Andrea and Lorraine will discuss if it is possible to get copies of the George L. Porter Diary. Andrea thought that it was not at the Cheshire Historical Society. Caroline thought there would be some interesting information on day to day activities of George Porter 3. LHC has an inquiry from Name: Donna M. Winham
> Address: P.O. Box 683
> Email: dmwinham@gmail.com
> Phone: 4803290452
> Date: Monday July 28, 2014>
> We should figure out a way for me to transfer to you all pertinent digital files I have for Langdon. I am particularly interested in more info on Amariah Prouty Fish and his brother Austin, as well as Bayard Mousley.
Lorriane will contact Donna to figure out the best way to get the files from Donna.
4. Historic Resources Annual Monitoring Report due this summer. Dennis will ask Mike Sweeney to manage report.
Archival Update: 1. Lorraine went to the NH State Library to research information regarding the town hall. She discovered many interesting facts and will provide an outline report of her research. She worked with a state librarian, Rebecca. There is no microfilm on town reports from 1850 – 1875. From 1875 on the town reports are available on micro film . In 1939 Langdon voted to give all town reports to the NH State Library. The missing 1850-75 reports may be there. 1803 the first town meeting was held in the meetinghouse. 2. Lorraine returned the town reports she borrowed for research and took more copies for further research. 3. Andrea is currently learning the PastPerfect program at the Cheshire Historical Society and said the program is great and would be extremely for helpful to LHC to have if we had a volunteer to spend the time using it. 4. Lorraine suggested members should consider visiting the library and also seeing the “Then & Now” exhibit. 5. Katie email that the Holmes family has some items for LHC to archive.
Web /Facebook update:  1. Andrea suggested that in the future maybe LHC could switch our website to Wordpress or ask Quinn what platform he uses for the LHC website
Fund Raising / Social Activities:  1.Fall Festival is September 27, Carole-Anne asked members to think about what LHC could do for the event. Possible display on the stage of a “Then and Now” theme exhibit if it can get organized in time. 
Meetinghouse Rehab Update: 1. Landry Oil has begun installation. They give us a web site to review heat and cold air registers. Ben from Landry oil writes to Dennis, “The website our supplier suggested is www.reggioregister.com. Please feel free to shop around on the web for more, this is only one they suggested. All of the floor registers will be 6x12. I think Jonathan had decided on two 8x20 registers for the stage. You would have to speak to him again to be sure. He is out of the office this week but I hope this will help you look at some different options.  Please remember, some of the registers on this site do not include louvers to close the registers. They are sold separately. Let us know what you decide.

                                                                                   Thank you, Benj VanAlstyne

                                                                                              (603)835-2575

2. LHC members suggested which registers looked fitting in an historic building and Dennis will let Landry know.

New Business:  Dennis said we should hear from LCHIP hopefully by the end of the year
Adjourn: Andrea motioned to adjourn, Lorraine second
Submitted by Carole-Anne Centre
